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Friends of the Earth

Middle East

MEDIA RELEASE

HOLY RIVER UNDER THREAT

RIVER JORDAN NOW LITTLE MORE THAN SEWAGE CHANNEL

 

FEBRUARY 28 2005: Despite the bombing in Tel Aviv this past week, Israelis, Palestinians and Jordanians remain committed to advance dialogue and discuss ways of saving the historic River Jordan.

 

At a major conference on Tuesday March 8 on the Peace Island (located in the middle of the river), His Royal Highness, Prince Hassan Bin Talal of Jordan will join Israeli Environment Minister, Shalom Simchon and Palestinian Tourism Minister, in mapping out a strategy for saving the river.  H.E. Mounir Bouchenaki, Deputy Director General, Culture, UNESCO, from Paris, France will present UNESCO's position on saving the River. 
The biblical river, a holy site for Christians, Jews and Muslims, is under threat of drying up altogether during summer, and reduced to a meager flow during winter, due to Israel, Jordan and Syria embarking on massive water diversion programs.

 
Organized by Friends of the Earth Middle East, the conference will also include presentations by Pekka Haarvisto, who leads the UN Environment Agency Post-Conflict Assessment Unit, MK Omri Sharon, head of the Environment Lobby of the Knesset, and other key environmentalists.

 

Friends of the Earth Middle East (FoEME) has called on respective governments to place the River Jordan on UNESCO’s World Heritage List.

 

"The River Jordan is at a critical juncture and is in danger of disappearing altogether if governments in the region do not take action immediately,” said Gidon Bromberg, the Israeli director of FoE Middle East. 

 

The river’s demise is another casualty of the Middle East conflict, as the river, which forms an international border between Israel, the West Bank and Jordan, flows through some of the world’s most hotly contested land.

 

In 50 years, the River Jordan’s annual flow has dramatically dropped from more than one billion three hundred cubic meters annually to less than 100 million cubic meters per year, of which some 20 million is untreated sewage. The highly polluted river ends at the Dead Sea which itself is under threat, having shrunk by 30 percent in the last 50 years since its major water source is the Jordan river.

 

“We are calling on our governments to work together to rehabilitate the Jordan, clean up the sewage and in turn bring peace and prosperity to the region through developing new tourism opportunities,” Mr. Bromberg said. “Following the Sharm el-Sheikh meeting, people need to see the benefits of peace.”

If you wish to attend the conference, please contact Mira Edelstein 054-6392937, mira@foeme.org  by March 3.

Transportation will be provided to and from Tel Aviv and Jerusalem, or you may enter the island with your vehicle if we have details of vehicle ahead of time.   ATTENDANCE IS BY RSVP ONLY.  
*NGO in special consultative status with the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) of the United Nations
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